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SUMMER CAMP MINISTRY CONCLUDES AT JONESTOWN BIBLE CHURCH!!! 

Summer camp ministry concluded during the week of July 29-August 2 as the third of 
three weeklong day camps was held at Jonestown Bible Church.  Approximately 52 
children attended each day.  As with the two other day camps this summer (St. Jacob 
Kimmerlings Church and Fontana Chapel), Anna Greiner served as camp director.  Alyssa 
McLeod, our other summer missionary, headed up games and kept track of team points as 
the children were divided into four teams. (Thank you Anna and Alyssa for your faithful 
ministry this summer!) 

Pastor Larry Greiner provided a powerful Bible lesson each day about the prophet, Jonah.  
Each day, he had various children participate in the lesson (e.g. dressing up as Jonah, 
serving as sailors who “threw Jonah overboard”), which the children really enjoyed. 

Most importantly, the Gospel was shared with the children each day, and several children 
indicated a desire to receive Jesus as their Savior.  Please pray that all of the children who 
attended camp will think about and respond to Biblical truth that they were taught. and 
will participate in an after school club when they begin again in the fall. 
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PRAYER REQUESTS 

• Please pray that God would provide a new county director as we have been without a 

director for 2 1/2 of the last 3 1/2 years. 

• Please pray that additional people would volunteer to actively serve on the CEF of 

Lebanon County Committee as all of the current members are older and several have 

health problems or other issues which affect their ability to serve .  A proactive, effective 

committee is critical to managing and growing the CEF ministry. 

• Please pray that additional churches would consider allowing the ministry of CEF to be 

presented and that they would be willing to participate in the ministry of CEF. 

• Please pray for the three Good News Clubs that will be starting in October as part of the 

2024-25 School Year (Ebenezer, Union-Canal , and Jackson Elementary Schools).  Please 

pray that people from supporting/other churches will volunteer to become involved in 

CEF so that clubs can be started at other elementary schools in Lebanon County. 

PRESENTING THE MINISTRY OF CEF TO SUPPORTING CHURCHES IN LEBANON COUNTY 

As has been shared in the past two newsletters, CEF of Lebanon County has several 
significant ministry needs that must be met if the ministry is to successfully continue (see 
Prayer Requests listed below). 

Because of the urgency of these two needs, Phil and Beverly Ronco have begun presenting 
the work of CEF at supporting Lebanon County churches (Phil has been a committee 
member for four years, and Beverly leads Good News Clubs at two elementary schools in the 
Cornwall-Lebanon School District).  We had the opportunity to present the work and share 
the ministry needs at two churches in Lebanon County during September.  We would like to 
present the work and “report all that God has done…” through this ministry (as Paul did in 
Acts 15:4) at other churches within the county as God provides opportunity to do so. 

If you would like for us to present the CEF ministry at your church, please call or text Phil at 
802-310-2078 or email him at plronco@aol.com so that we can schedule a time. 


